Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
October 10, 2018
5:30 p.m.

Present: Colleen Sliva, Mark Sisti, Dina Condodemetraky, Chris Carrier, Heather Warfield, Elizabeth Venus, Michael Teunessen, and Beth McClure (not a board member)
1. Call to Order at 5:33 p.m. 
2. Secretary’s Report

· Vote on Meeting minutes, September 19, 2018: Motion to accept by Condodemetraky, second by Chris Carrier. Motion passed with one abstention.
3. Treasurer’s Report and Manifest
· Vote on September reports: Board delays voting on the report and will review it in November after discussing it with the accountant. McClure to check on why health insurance and Aflac insurance are showing as a credit from the companies.
4. Principal’s Report
· Response from USDOE re: follow-up from visit: McClure asked to write a blog for Dyslexia Awareness month. Has submitted blog and is waiting to hear about the publication date.
· ESOL: Have at least one student who needs ESOL services and others who need to be screened. McClure has contacted people who can do the screenings and provide services. Looking for long-term solution of getting some members of our staff certified in ESOL. NHTI will have an information night Nov. 1 for their certificate program
· Funds: Received Differentiated Aid in October of more than $100,000, which will help significantly in paying for the contracted services needed for the ESOL population. Differentiated Aid is tied to Free and Reduced Lunch numbers, students with disabilities, and ESOL students.
5. Old Business
· Construction Update: Site work continues. Outside lights are delayed. 
6. Public comment: None
7. New business: 
· Discussion of staff compensation: If we review our staff compensation, we need to consider where we are regarding what is available in our budget to pay teachers? Consider if it has an impact on our staff retention as one factor. Have to define what we are comparing because some staff are willing to work for less in order to work in a particular place. Consider the environment when comparing ourselves to other schools. Are the teachers more empowered to be real professionals than in a different school? Is there anything else that can be done to keep employees besides money. What is the retention rate for similar industries? Sliva found that our retention rate is good. Do a staff satisfaction survey and make findings part of the public record. Any specific names or personnel issues would need to be in closed session. Warfield reminded the board that this item was brought up from what she heard at the meeting with the USDOE when teachers expressed that they work at SFCS despite lower pay.
· Board directed McClure to do a survey with all employees and provide results to the board for the next meeting.
8. Other business: None
9. Meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m.
Date of next meetings: Nov. 14, Dec. 19, and Jan. 23 at 5:30 p.m. at 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH
***
	Trustee
	Term

	Colleen Sliva (Chair)
	3 Year Term – July 2016 to Aug 2019 

	Mark Sisti
	3 Year Term – Sep 2017 to Aug 2020

	Mike Teunessen
	3 Year Term –  June 2016 to Aug 2019

	Bri Rys (parent)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2019

	Elizabeth Venus (parent)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2019

	Dina Condodemetraky (parent)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2019

	Heather Warfield (parent)
	3 year term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2021

	Chris Carrier (parent) (Treasurer)
	3 year term - Sep 2017 to Aug 2020

	Sara Carrier
	2 year term - Sep 2017 to Aug 2019
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